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Notes from the Observatory 
And so, the world has come through another six months of the pandemic 

and hope comes at the end of 2020 for a global vaccination programme; we 

trust this will be equitable between the rich and the poor. At the time of 

writing, Duke Austin and our associates have not been directly impacted by 

the virus, other than the exceptional controls needed for travel and to 

attend inspections. We are pleased that our COVID Extraordinary Risk 

Assessment has been shared with the industry via our website as ‘Best 

Practice’. Our special thanks go to the seafaring community with whom we 

work; they have shown professionalism and fortitude during an extremely 

testing year, with restrictions on travel frustrating normal leave with their 

families. Their use of PPE and social distancing whilst on board has kept 

themselves and the inspectors safe. 

At OCIMF, the debate regarding remote SIRE inspection continues, having 

been put in the limelight by the COVID crisis; the discussion is polarising 

in many ways, but certainly prompts focus on the future of ship inspection. 

We are also pleased to support the exciting OCIMF Vessel Inspection 

Programme (VIP) project, which is moving on to the next stage, and we look 

forward to seeing how this will become the foundation for our inspection 

services into the next decade. 

During October, Capt. Ian Wilkinson and myself conducted a remote TMSA 

audit of a Hong Kong ship operator for a client in the Middle East; this 

went remarkably well, despite the two eight-hour days starting at 02.00hrs 

for Ian and me!  There is no doubt that our growing aptitude with Microsoft 

Teams, Zoom and the like will serve us well for the future, reducing travel 

and allowing more frequent and relaxed interaction with clients and 

associates. 

Wherever you are, and whatever your celebration, stay safe and our very 

best wishes for 2021. 

Travel Trials & Tribulations 
We asked Veteran 

inspector Tony 

Lewis for his views 

on travel during 

the pandemic. 

 
Is arranging flights easy?  
It’s harder than normal; airline schedules 

are much reduced with no flights at all to 

some key areas; some smaller airports 

such as Antwerp & Rotterdam have 

closed. Eurostar is similar with a reduced 

schedule and trains stopping only at 

major city centres. 

How about getting to and from 
airports? 
Initially there was less traffic on the 

roads but now it seems to be back to 

normal. Drop-off and pick-up points at 

airports are less busy and not as strictly 

enforced. 

What requirements are in place inside 
airports?  
There’s a huge reduction in the number 

of people, and many shops, bars and 

eateries are closed. 

Almost 100% of staff and customers wear 

masks and maintain social distancing. 

The queues are shorter for check-in, 

passport control, security, customs, etc.  

What differences are there during the 
flight? 
Everyone wears masks and the cabin 

service has either been reduced or 

withdrawn. Seating plans vary according 

to the airline, some with one seat in three 

left empty, some with all seats full. 

What’s required on arrival or 
departure? 
Most countries require a COVID health 

declaration to be completed before 

arrival, but nobody seems to actually 

collect them! Otherwise the only major 

differences are having to wear a face 

mask and maintain social distancing.  

When travelling back to the  UK, a 

‘Passenger Locator Form’ must be 

completed online before every entry.   

 

Hampers replace cards this Christmas! 
Instead of sending out company Christmas cards this 

year, we have donated to the local Lindridge Parish Council, supporting a 

project to provide Christmas hampers to local residents who are in need. 

The Parish Secretary thanked Duke Austin, writing: ‘At the end of such a 

difficult year and at a time which can be difficult for many, we were so 

pleased that we can make some lovely hampers to let the recipients know 

that they are being thought of this Christmas.’ 

G’day! 

Matthew Endres, who 

heads up Duke Austin 

Australia, sent this photo 

as he headed back by 

helicopter from an 

offshore job.  

Looks pretty warm out 

there! 



Staff news 
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To keep the inspection organisation cogs turning, the 

admin team at Duke Austin have been busy working 

remotely from home or in our COVID-secure office when 

appropriate. Travel restrictions and heightened terminal 

entry regulations have been a challenge, but the team 

have used their collective experience and worked together 

to overcome many of these hurdles. 

Here in the UK, we have spent time checking Brexit 

transition requirements and implementing new procedures 

so that there is no business interruption from 1st January 

2021. Whatever the final deal, we feel confident that the 

impact on our clients and our contractors will be minimal.  

To monitor and improve our service, the team have been 

collating data on inspector performance, including any 

delays in report and invoice submission. The inspector 

activity reports are currently being ‘fine-tuned’ before 

being shared with inspectors during the first quarter of 

2021. The results will be reviewed and discussed with 

each inspector to highlight improvements that might be 

made. 

News from ARA 
Our associate Dick van Wolferen has been very busy with 

his colleagues in the ARA region, as inspectors provide 

local cover during the pandemic; they find the varying 

levels of PPE and COVID protection measures between 

different ship operators especially frustrating as they try 

to stay safe and to get sufficient rest. 

Dick has forwarded 

this  photo of some 

‘Corona’ cases he 

discovered on one 

ship! 

 

Engine Room Sighting Port Hazard 
Thank you to our associates at Woodbridge Marine for 

sharing a recent observation regarding air drain sighting 

ports in the engine room; this can be a real lifesaver!  

They wrote that the inspector noticed a Perspex sighting 

port which didn’t seem to be of the original design. There 

are recorded instances where retrofitted sighting ports 

have ruptured when the drain line becomes blocked. An 

Australian Safety Bureau report details an engineer who 

was killed when a retrofitted reinforced glass sighting 

port ruptured. They also recorded another similar incident 

90 miles off the California coast which sadly ended with 

another engineer dying in the same situation: the Perspex 

could not withstand the very high pressure and blew up 

into his neck and face while he was watching the drain.   

This photo gives common locations of these drain pots. 

 

Otherwise, he has noted the 

Emergency Escape Breathing 

Device (EEBD) inside the 

engine room escape shaft, 

when it should be inside the 

space to allow escape to the 

shaft! Farewell 
We were sad to see our veteran 

inspector Captain Harry Williams 

hang up his notebook this summer, 

to spend more time with his ever-

growing family; we were pleased to 

send a card to wish Judy and Harry 

the very best of times as they move 

into this exciting time of life. Harry 

said: ‘My dear late mum once said to 

me that if you enjoy your job you 

will feel as if you have never done a day's work. Based 

on that I have never worked a day in my life.’  What a 

great philosophy! 

Harry also said: ‘God bless all of you at Duke Austin 

including all of my inspector colleagues and keep safe as 

you do your job.’ 

And finally, some poorly 

maintained lifebuoys, 

actually lashed to the 

railings! 

He also spotted these 

home-made lifting ‘pad 

eyes’ fixed to engine 

room piping!  


